
Fox Hills Elementary SCC meeting 

November 11, 2021 

9:10 AM Community Center Relo 

 

In attendance: Kylie Jones, Teri Daynes, Becky West, Diana Payne, Amy Shelton, Natalie Murphy, Victoria 
Forster, Jamie Taylor 

Community Members: Janae Dean, Brenda Shamo 

Minutes from October were approved with the following adjustment: Voted and approved .5 floating 
substitute or interventionist. 

Approved the child access routing plan or safe walking route. No changes were needed. The pedestrian 
bridge is useable and is close to being complete. Teri is going to check that a locking gate to the school 
grounds is still on the plan for the project. We believe Steve Hogan is the contact to answer this 
question. 

Course and student enrollment priorities: Numbers as of October are 590 students. This is allowing for 3 
teachers/ classes per grade, not counting ALC teachers.  We have a high number of kids in our 
Kindergarten and 1st grade classes, 26-28 per class.  Teri has posted a position for a .5 interventionist to 
be used in classes with highest number of students 

 

School Improvement Plan: The goal is to see a 3% increase in our Acadience (math) and Dibels  (reading) 
test scores. The plan is to use Para’s and specialists to work in small groups with those that need more 
support. Also use tether or break off groups according to student’s abilities. ELL (English Language 
Learner) students are struggling. The school is implementing new strategies this year to help them. The 
Vice Principal met with each ELL student at the beginning of the year. Brenda suggested that there 
needs to be better outreach to parents of ELL students.  

 

Diana reported back that Jennifer Williams, the school tech. specialist (STS) has made upper and lower 
grade Near Pods for digital citizenship available through google classroom. Diana will talk to Jennifer 
about adding a tracking system for the teachers to add the date they completed the Near Pod for the 
month. 

Needs for next year: Possibly replace the computer lab, which is rarely used now that everyone has a 
chrome book, with a STEM lab.   

Is it possible to get the dirt field west of the visitor parking lot paved? 

 

Approved to cancel December’s meeting 

 



Meeting adjourned at 9:57 AM  


